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Fire Prevention Week is 
October 3-9, 2021 

See Fire Safety Tips at the end 
of the newsletter  



Public Works 
Meadowlake Transmission line 

Over 29,000 feet of new mainline 
has been installed on the 
Meadow lake transmission line 
project. Project on schedule to 
finish in November/December. 

This project will replace 32,435 
feet (6.14 miles) of water 
transmission pipeline.  
Trenchline Excavation is doing 
the project.  The City received a 
grant for $7,150,000 for this 
project which was to cover all 

aspects of the work including engineering, permitting, construction and change orders. 

 The concrete reservoir is awaiting the delivery of its epoxy coating

 We repaired a few water leaks on Panther Creek and Meadowlake roads, as well as one 
sewer lateral repair on Harrison

 The chlorine chemical, sodium bisulfate tanks have been replaced at the Lagoons
o The pool also had the chlorine chemical tank replaced



 The sidewalk project on Monroe Street is about 30% completed. 
 

 The historical tree sign has been repaired and reinstalled 
 

 The electronic speed signs have been sent to the manufacturer for repairs.  
 

 
Front Row: Cecelia Petraitis, Elizabeth King, Tessa Paxton, Ellie Mitchell Back Row: Richard Aki, Kaylee 

Williams, Dakota King, Ariana Keller, Charlie Vertner, Alexa Aki 

 
Congratulations to YC JV Volleyball! They were undefeated in their tournament in Corbett 

on 9/25. These young ladies played 11 tough sets and only dropped one, but didn’t let that 
one dropped set stop them from bringing home the title of tournament champs. Richard 

and Alexa have been coaching at the JV level for five seasons and this was their first 
opportunity to coach at a JV tournament. They are beyond proud of their team! If any of 

you or your children see any of the JV ladies, please be sure to give them a hoorah for their 
big win! GOOOOOO TIGERS!!! 

 



Police 
Domestic Violence Arrest 

 
On September 29, 2021, at about 10:18 p.m., Senior Officer Jake Blair responded to a domestic 
violence call on West Main St.  Upon completing the investigation a 31-year-old male was 
arrested for Assault IV (Domestic).  The victim sustained only minor injuries.   
 
The male, a Carlton resident, was transported the Yamhill County Correctional Facility and 
lodged on the aforementioned charge. 

 
     

PD Activity for September 15, 2021 thru 
September 30, 2021 (Not all call stats were 

available at the time of data collection) 
 

Total CAD calls to Date for 2021 – 1893 
 

Total CAD calls for September 2021 - 270 
 

Total Traffic Stops to Date for 2021 – 241 
 

Total Traffic Stops for September 2021  - 61 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 



 



 



 
 
 
 

  
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

  
   

  







 

Fall Weather Driving Safety Tips 
 
Each year, the transition from summer to autumn brings the much-anticipated return 
of colorful foliage, sweater weather, football season and all things pumpkin. However, the 
beginning of fall also comes with potential driving risks, including slippery roads, decreased 
daylight, fog and sun glare. Autumn weather can be unpredictable and conditions can change 
drastically within a matter of minutes. 
 
Prepare yourself and your vehicle for the changing seasons with the following tips to help you 
drive safely in the fall. 
 
How to Drive Safely in Darkness 
As the days get shorter, you will likely be driving in the dark a lot more. 

 
• Be sure to keep your headlights clean and in proper working order; dim or misaligned 

headlights can decrease your visibility. 
 

• Always watch for pedestrians walking, jogging or biking through the streets; they may be 
difficult to see at night if they are wearing dark clothing. 

https://magazine.northeast.aaa.com/category/life/fall-fest/
https://magazine.northeast.aaa.com/daily/life/aaa-wishlist/slipper-scarf-sweater-season/


• Be mindful of children walking to and from bus stops in the morning and afternoon. 
 
• Fall is also an active breeding time for deer, so travel slowly if you live in a deer-laden 

area. If you see a deer cross the roadway, expect others to follow, as they often travel in 
groups. 

Cold Weather 
 
• Fall weather can change rapidly from warm to cold, causing roads to ice over overnight. 

Drive slowly and brake gently when driving across overpasses and bridges, as these 
surfaces tend to frost over before others. Be aware of spots where black ice forms on 
the roadway and drive carefully through these areas. 

 
• Check your tire pressure daily. Extreme changes in temperature will cause your tires to 

expand and contract, which may lead to a loss of tire pressure. Before starting your 
vehicle, clear away any frost on your windows and check that your tires are properly 
inflated and have plenty of tread. 

 
 
Driving in Fog 
With cold autumn mornings often comes fog. 

 

https://magazine.northeast.aaa.com/daily/money/homeowners-insurance/what-is-black-ice/
https://magazine.northeast.aaa.com/daily/life/cars-trucks/ask-a-mechanic-tire-care/


• When driving in foggy weather, set 
your headlights to low instead of 
high. High-beam headlights bounce 
off of fog and reflect back at you, 
further impairing your ability to see 
the road. Low beams, however, aim 
down toward the roadway and 
improve your visibility. 
 

• Slow down and leave plenty of space 
between you and the car in front of 
you so that you have ample time to 
stop if necessary. 

 
Glare 
Autumn’s sunrises and sunsets can cause 
a large amount of glare, making it 
difficult to see other vehicles, 
pedestrians, traffic lights or the roadway. 

 
• To combat glare, clean your 

windshield inside and out to remove 
any dust particles, streaks or 
smudges. These can become 
magnified when illuminated by 
sunlight and impact your visibility. 

 
• Avoid using washing and waxing 

products that increase your car’s 
shine. These products magnify the 
sun’s glare on your car, which may 
cause the light to reflect into your 
eyes and blind you for a few seconds. 

 
• Keep a pair of sunglasses in your 

vehicle at all times to protect your 
eyes from the sun’s rays. If you 
frequently drive at night, consider 
purchasing lenses with anti-reflective 
coating in order to reduce glare from 
streetlights and headlights. 

https://discounts.northeast.aaa.com/partner/lenscrafters/?pid=81310&segment=&icid=mag_discounts_lenscrafters


 
Wet Conditions 
Fall is notorious for wet weather. Wet leaves pose a serious risk to motorists since driving on 
them is like driving on ice. 

 
• Before starting your car, remove any leaves from your windshield to prevent them from 

getting stuck under your wiper blades. Also, be sure to replace windshield wiper blades if 
they show any signs of wear. Neglecting your wipers can limit your vision during poor 
weather conditions and leave you in a dangerous situation. 

 
• When driving during heavy rain, slow down, especially around turns. Wet conditions 

increase the time it takes your vehicle to come to a complete stop, so keep a good distance 
between you and the vehicle in front of you. 

 
• Avoid sudden movements with the steering wheel or slamming on the brake pedal, as these 

actions may cause your car to hydroplane. If you feel that you are losing control of your 
vehicle, steer straight and gently release the gas pedal until you feel the tires make contact 
with the road surface again. 

 
 
Other ways to drive safely in the fall  

 
• Never park your vehicle over a pile of leaves. Doing so may cause a fire to start from your 

vehicle’s exhaust system or catalytic converter. 
 

• Never drive over a pile of leaves; small children often play in leaf piles. 
 

• Changing temperatures and weather conditions create potholes, and leaves on the roadway 
may make it difficult to see them. Always be sure to slow down and avoid driving over leaf-
covered areas, if possible. 

 
• Check that your spare tire is correctly inflated and has a proper tread. Having an under-

inflated spare could leave you stranded if you happen to get a flat. 

  

https://magazine.northeast.aaa.com/daily/life/cars-trucks/roadside-services/how-long-do-spare-tires-last/


 
Finance-Administration-Planning 

 
Launch of Financial Portal: Financial Portal | City 

of Carlton Oregon  
 

The financial portal provides a transparent view into how 
the City balances its revenues and expenditures. This is an 
interactive reporting tool that allows the public to explore 
City Financial data online in various, easy-to-use graphical 
formats selected by the user and download graphs and 
numbers. 
  

To learn how to use the tool, review the How-to-Guide, or use the Help Menu within the tool 
for further explanation.  Data is updated daily. We will continue to add more reports, so please 
come back as the portal grows. 

Date Code Violation Type Status

9

September 2021: Code Enforcement Summary

8 Noise Nuisance In Progress

36

Tree Safety Issue

Overgrown Vegetation

In Progress

Completed
28 Overgrown Vegetation Completed
26 Non Compliance Structure In Progress

Animals at Large In Progress

58
61
64

67
66 Abanonded Vehicle Completed

In Progress
Completed

Trailer Ordinance
Trailer Ordinance

In ProgressUse of Undevelped Street

68 Parked Wrong Way Completed
69 Overgrown Vegetation Completed

73

Completed
Completed
Completed

Overgrown Vegetation

Junk in roadway

70 Vehicle stored on roadway Completed
71
72 Trailer Ordinance

Completed

45 Stagnant Water Completed
47 Overgrown Vegetation In Progress

44 Overgrown Vegetation Completed
43 Attractive Nuisance

48 Overgrown Vegetation-Trailer Completed
49 Overgrown Vegetation in ROW Completed
50 Overgrown Vegetation in ROW Completed

65 Rodent Control In Progress

https://www.ci.carlton.or.us/finance/page/financial-portal
https://www.ci.carlton.or.us/finance/page/financial-portal


Carlton Business Association 
 
 October 7th is Ladies Night 

 
Safety Committee 
 
 Working on an annual testing calendar for all staff 

 
History 
 
First Girl Scout troop established in Carlton in October 1975 
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https://www.ci.carlton.or.us/community/page/city-community-updates


 
 

As of September 26th, approximately 62,259 people have received at least one dose of a 
COVID-19 vaccine, which represents approximately 66.6% of the county population age 12 and 
older. 
 
Upcoming Vaccination Opportunities: 

 Monday September 27th 4:00-6:30 pm Yamhill County Public Health- 412 NE Ford St.  
 

 Thursday September 30th 12:00-7:00pm McMinnville Farmers Market  
 

 Saturday October 2nd 9:00am -4:30pm at Yamhill County Public Health- 412 NE Ford St. 
 
Upcoming Testing Opportunities: 

 No mass testing events this week 
 



™

For fire safety tips, visit firepreventionweek.org and sparky.org
Sparky® is a trademark of NFPA. ©2021 National Fire Protection Association®

FIRE
PREVENTION
WEEK™

Is there a beep or a chirp coming out of your smoke or carbon monoxide alarm? What does it all mean? 
Knowing the di�erence can save you, your home, and your family! Make sure everyone in the home 
understands the sounds of the smoke and carbon monoxide alarms and knows how to respond.
Learn the sounds of your smoke and carbon monoxide alarms by checking the user guide or
search the brand and model online.

What is your alarm telling you?

SMOKE ALARMS
 • A continued set of three loud beeps—beep, beep, beep—means 

smoke or fire. Get out, call 9-1-1, and stay out.
 • A single “chirp” every 30 or 60 seconds means the battery is
  low and must be changed.
 • All smoke alarms must be replaced after 10 years.
 • Chirping that continues after the battery has been replaced 

means the alarm is at the end of its life and the unit must be 
replaced.

CARBON MONOXIDE (CO) ALARMS
 • A continuous set of four loud beeps—beep, beep, beep,
  beep—means carbon monoxide is present in your home.
  Go outside, call 9-1-1 and stay out.
 • A single chirp every 30 or 60 seconds means the battery is low 

and must be replaced.
 • CO alarms also have “end of life” sounds that vary by
  manufacturer. This means it’s time to get a new CO alarm.
 • Chirping that continues after the battery has been replaced means 

the alarm is at the end of its life and
  the unit must be replaced.

Make sure your smoke and 
CO alarms meet the needs 
of everyone in your home, 
including those with sensory 
or physical disabilities.

Some tips:
 ✔ Install a bedside alert 

device that responds to 
the sound of the smoke 
and CO alarms. Use of a 
low frequency alarm can 
also wake a sleeping 
person with mild to 
severe hearing loss.

 ✔ Sleep with your mobility 
device, glasses, and 
phone close to your bed.

 ✔ Keep pathways like 
hallways lit with

  night lights and free 
from clutter to make 
sure everyone can

  get out safely.
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